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HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!

Yes, I know that it’s been seven weeks since my last newsletter.  A lot has been happening in the last seven weeks, and we’ve been pretty busy.  It seemed that I could never get around to writing a newsletter! It seemed every night was something different…


But enough with the excuses.  This year I resolve to be better about writing newsletters! (Not that I have that much to do to improve!)

SIGHTSEEING


Laura and I made two big sightseeing ventures over the last few weeks.  If you’ve checked out my page as of late, you’ve seen our Christmas picture of Mt. Vernon.  We went to George and Martha’s home for their Christmas Tour.  During the weeks between Thanksgiving and Christmas, Mt. Vernon is opened up at night, with a candlelight tour of the grounds/mansion, period costumes, carolers, and hot apple cider and ginger cookies.  It was a really neat thing to do, I enjoyed it a lot.  We especially liked Martha who doted on Audrey. (

Our other big adventure was to the National Cathedral to see a performance of Handel’s Messiah.  It was a really nice performance, although sitting in the church seats that long caused one’s bum to get a little sore.  The only thing I regret was not bringing my score to follow along.
TRAVEL


And of course, we’ve done a bit of traveling over the last few weeks as well.  We decided to take advantage of our frequent flier miles to visit both sides of the family.  We ended up spending Thanks-giving with my family, and Christmas with Laura’s.  Both were nice trips, and it was good for Audrey to see her cousins and grandmas and grandpas.


We’ve traveled a lot this year.  Between all of our trips, we’ve taken a total of 19 flights (yup, Audrey has taken 19 flights.  That’s almost 1 every 3 weeks she’s been alive on average!)  And we’ve spent almost two months in Colorado or California.  That’s a lot.  We’ve decided we’re not flying again for a long, long time.

AUDREY


And Audrey continues to amaze us with her development every day.  It seems she’s always learning some new skill.  While on Christmas vacation, we counted her words.  She already has 16 words that she says for sure (although there are a couple more dubious mutterings that could be words)!  They are: no, clap, amen, hat, wow, uh-oh, dada, mama, bye-bye, please, ball, banana, mmm, eye, duck and down.  Although down really just means “move me somewhere.”  Depending on the situation mean pick me up, put me down, take me outside, or put me in my high chair.  We’re working on up.  She also knows the signs for please, more, milk, water, all finished, and song.

She really enjoys climbing into things (like the drawer underneath the stove) and putting things on her head (anything from ice cream buckets to stockings).  And she likes to stomp her feet and dance to music.  She’s awesome.

LAURA


Laura is also growing.  Not only did she celebrate a birthday since last I wrote, but we also finally announced that Laura is expecting a new little baby.  Well, I guess technically we are expecting the new baby, but Laura’s the one that has to do all of the work, poor thing.  She’s been a lot sicker with this pregnancy than she was with Audrey, so it either means that we’re going to have a boy, or her body knows what she’s getting it into and is rebelling!  She has been feeling better, on average, this last week or so, probably because she’s at the end of her first trimester.  The due date is officially July 10, and we’ll let you know more details as we know them!


And that’s everything.  Have a great New Year!   
